
  
The Corporation Of The Municipality Of South Huron 

 

By-Law #68-2017 
 

 

To change the name of a certain road within the Municipality of South Huron 
 

 

Whereas the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001, c.25, as amended, provides that municipalities 
may pass By-laws respecting highways; and 
 
Whereas the Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of South Huron deems it desirable to 
change the name of a certain road within the Municipality of South Huron, and 
 
Whereas notice of intention to pass this by-law was given according to By-law 20-2003, being a 
by-law to provide for public notice. 
 

 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Council of The Corporation of the Municipality of South 
Huron enacts as follows: 

  
1. That “Dump Road” between Kirkton Road and Union Line in the former Township of 

Usborne be renamed “Foster Road”, more particularly as shown on Schedule “A” to this By-
law. 
 

2. That the Mayor and Clerk are hereby authorized to sign the Agreement on behalf of the 
Municipality of South Huron. 

 
3. That this By-law takes effect upon the date of final passing. 

 
 

Read a first and second time this 20th day of November, 2017. 
 

Read a third time and passed this 20th day of November, 2017. 
 
 
                                                                                                                          _________   
Maureen Cole, Mayor                                          Genevieve Scharback, Clerk 


